"Minutes" of Unit 206 Meeting May 17, 2022

In attendance – Iris Abelson, Richard Spangler, John Friedl, Margie Moses, Sue Shramko, Leigh Broadway, Doug Cart

- 1. April 2022 Minutes were approved unanimously.
- 2. Myra Reneau reported the time clock needs to be replaced. Recent reports from ACBL on table fees have been in question. She and Myra Tatum are working to resolve discrepancies. Participation in the Saturday online game has been dwindling. A suggestion was made to change this to a Limited game for possible better results rather than canceling. This matter remains open. The Longest Day, Chaired by Mary Robertson, will include a Friday Mentor/Mentee game that will also recognize all the new Life Masters.
- 3. The April Treasurer's Report was submitted by Myra Tatum. The break-even point requires 165 tables be played per month either F2F or online. The bridge center had 126.5 tables for the month of April. Options to increase table play to be covered in Partnership Committee Report.
- 4. The roof repairs and resurfacing are complete. Doug Cart has finalized payment.
- 5. Margie Moses reported the Web Site is under construction and expected to be completed in mid-June. Content to be provided by Committee Chairs is currently being drafted and prepared for the new site. A suggestion was made to see if a volunteer can be found to keep Facebook current.
- 6. Richard Spangler reported he still needs a volunteer to be in charge of providing food at the Fall tournament. Both the August and September tournaments have been booked with the ACBL.
- 7. Richard Spangler reported the Partnership Committee has met several times to brainstorm ideas for increasing membership and table play. No final decisions have been made at this time, however, a position for a Partnership Chairperson was discussed as a possible solution for the immediate future.
- 8. Iris Abelson will work with Jan Alexander to finalize completing the forms required to be submitted for the available ACBL Grants. Iris has learned these Grants are available annually.
- 9. A motion was made by Richard Spangler, seconded by Doug Cart and unanimously approved to design and get pricing for CBC name tags. Leigh Broadway will be in charge of this project.